
THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE EXETER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONDAY, JULY 7th  2025, AT 7:00 PM 
 

ADMINISTRATION 

 The Exeter Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 
Monday, July 7th 2025, at 7:00 PM in the Township Municipal Building. Present were 
Chairperson Redmond, Supervisors Fetch, Pendolphia, Smith, Attorney Molino and Secretary 
Sejas.  

Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Fetch to approve the reading of the regular meeting 
minutes. Vote – All yes.  

Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Smith to accept the reading of the Treasurer’s Report with 
all voting in favor.  

  The monthly bills were reviewed by the Supervisors prior to the start of the meeting. 
Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Fetch with all voting in favor to approve and pay the bills.  

             UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Motion by Smith, seconded by Pendolphia to authorize Exeter Township's commitment to the 
15% grant match for the Park Project. Voting all in favor.  

Discussed still seeking applicants for part time Road Department Position- No Motion 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Motion for the Harding Recreation Committee to use the Municipal Building to host the Third 
Annual Harding Day On Saturday May 30th, 2026 from 2pm to 6pm. Motion by Pendolphia, 
Seconded by Fetch. Vote- all yes.  

Motion for the Harding Recreation Committee to use the Municipal Building to host Handbell 
Practice every Tuesday from 5:30pm to 6:30pm beginning on Tuesday August 5th 2025, through 
February 2026 by Pendolphia, seconded by Fetch. Vote- all yes.  

Discuss Multimodal Transportation Grant Application- No Motion 

Motion to designate the July Work Session as a Special Voting Meeting. Motion by Fetch, 
Seconded by Pendolphia. Voting all in favor. 

Motion for the Exeter Medical Center Board to use the Municipal Building meeting room every 
third Thursday of the month between 7pm-9pm. Motion by Fetch, Seconded by Pendolphia. 
Voting all in favor.  

REPORTS 



Sergeant was present from the Wyoming Area Regional Police and advised there 
were 51 calls for Exeter Township in the month of June 

 Harding Fire Company reported 0 calls. 

Mt Zion Fire Company reported 17 calls. 

Mt Zion Ambulance reported 11 calls. 

Zoning/Building and Sewage Report: 3 Zoning 3 Building  

 

RESIDENT COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS 

Nancy Smith- Kesloski Way, Expressed gratitude to the Redmond Family for their generous 
provision of water during the power outage. 

Art Becker – Schooley Rd, Thanked Supervisors for continuous support, asked questions 
about Park Grant.  

 

With their being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:26pm by Fetch, seconded by 
Pendolphia with all voting in favor.  

 

Respectfully,  

 Secretary Treasurer 

Dalia Sejas 

 

 

 

 

 


